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HIGHLIGHTS:  
ZI released the list of winners of the International JMK Award and 
unfortunately Jennifer Philpott, D.4 winner from the Zonta Club of 
St.Catharines was not chosen. 
 
Bonnie is working on becoming more acquainted with the two awards and 
together Bonnie and I are brainstorming ways of increasing the involvement  
of clubs in District 4. 
 
We have chosen to blitz clubs in November  through the Governor’s 
Newsletter with the information for the 2015 YWPA award and make sure that 
clubs know when the JMK award application is available in January of 2015. 
 

 
 

 
CHALLENGES:  
We are still looking for new ways and ideas to increase the number 
of clubs participating in offering the JMK and the YWPA.  
 
We would also like to challenge clubs to donate money directly to ZI 
for these 2 awards, especially if they do not offer them to young 
women at the club level. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted: 

 

Karin Eckart & Bonnie Clesse  


